
 
October 17, 2019 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Dr. Steven Dillingham 
Director 
U.S. Census Bureau 

FROM: Frederick J. Meny, Jr.  
Assistant Inspector General for Audit and Evaluation 

SUBJECT: Audit of the U.S. Census Bureau’s IT Security Measures 
Supporting the 2020 Census (#2020-358) 

We are initiating an audit of the U.S. Census Bureau’s decennial information technology (IT) 
security measures. Our audit objective is to determine the effectiveness of security measures 
for select IT systems that support the 2020 Census. 

We have established a memorandum of understanding (MOU) with the United States Digital 
Service (USDS), who will assist us in performing audit tasks during this audit. My office will 
oversee USDS’ performance to ensure it complies with the MOU. 

We plan to begin this work immediately. We will contact your audit liaison to schedule an 
entrance conference, at which time we can discuss our audit objective and scope in further 
detail. If you have any questions, please call me at (202) 482-1931 or Dr. Ping Sun, Director for 
IT Security, at (202) 482-6121. 

cc: André Mendes, Acting Chief Information Officer 
Kevin B. Smith, Chief Information Officer, Census Bureau 
Colleen Holzbach, Program Manager for Oversight Engagement, Census Bureau 
Jean McKenzie, IT Security Audit Liaison, Census Bureau 
Corey J. Kane, Audit Liaison, Census Bureau 
Kemi A. Williams, Program Analyst for Oversight Engagement, Census Bureau 
Pamela Moulder, Senior Program Analyst, OUS/EA 
Joselyn Bingham, Audit Liaison, Office of the Chief Information Officer 
Maria Dumas, IT Security Audit Action Officer, Office of the Chief Information Officer 
Bharat Dass, Alternate IT Security Audit Action Officer, Office of the Chief  

Information Officer 
Jason Schwartz, IT Security Audit Support, Office of the Chief Information Officer 
MaryAnn Mausser, Audit Liaison, Office of the Secretary 
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